

SCC votes on proposed budget, \$5 increase tonight

by Jan Albright

"The increase is necessary to maintain the programs at the levels they have been for the last two years," stated Rich DeBernardo, SCC President. The increase in question is an additional \$5 per semester, raising activity fees for regular students to \$70 per school year and \$35 for student teachers.

Activity fee increases are only one aspect of the 1974-75 SCC budget which goes up for a vote tonight. Senators will have an opportunity at the 7 p.m. meeting to express the opinions of the students they represent. The evening's end will show whether the Senate Appropriations Committee's work, the budget, will be approved, changed, or defeated.

When asked why there are no increases in activity fees for summer students, Upward Bound and faculty, DeBernardo explained that summer activities will be cut back from last year when there was a movie and dance every weekend. The reduction in activities is due to lack of interest and participation. DeBernardo cited instances where only a handful of students attended movies costing the SCC \$150 to rent.

Regarding faculty activity fees, there is a possibility of the state allocating \$10,000 for cultural affairs. DeBernardo stated that this money, if it comes through, will compensate for activity fees from the faculty.

Two thousand uollars from parking fines are included as anticipated revenue. If SCC no longer receives the fines due to a changed classification of college roads, \$2,000 less will be coming in, DeBernardo explained that this is where the money from the contingency fund comes in, and would make up for the deficit. "The contingency

Israelis present their side in tomorrow's symposium

The Israeli point of view on the cultural and political difficulties in the Mid-East will be presented at Lock Haven State tomorrow, April 9, in Bentley Hall Lounge.

The "Middle East Symposium—the Israeli Position" will be held in two sessions, 2 to 4 p.m. and 8 to 9:30 p.m. Conducting the symposium will be Mr. Ziedan Atashi, Consul of Israel in New York, and Mr. Zvi Gabay, Consul of Israel in Philadelphi a

Both sessions will include questions and answer sessions from the audience.

Mr. Atashi was born in 1940 in Osifiya, one of the two Druze villages on Mt. Carmel in Israel. When the Histadrut inaugurated its first program of courses for the training of Arab youth in 1963. He started working among the youth of Druze community, and was appointed Deputy Director General of the Arab and Druze Workers Youth Movement.

Mr. Atashi has worked in the Arabic department of Israel television in Jerusalem and in 1970 was in charge of Arabic television for the northern area of the Haifa District. He was appointed Consul with the Consulate General of Israel in New York in August 1972.

Mr. Gabay was born in 1938 in Baghdad. Iraq, and immigrated to Israel in 1951. He joined the Ministry for Foreign Affairs in 1964 and served with the African Department and with the Middle Eastern Department of the Ministry.

In 1970, he completed requirements for his M.A. degree at the University of Pennsylvania and was appointed Vice Consul in the Consulate General of Israel in Philadelphia. In December 1972, he was promoted to Consul.

The Middle East Symposium series is being coordinated by Mr. John Johnston, assistant professor of history at Lock Haven State College. fund takes up things from both ends of the balance," he stated.

The budget contains a \$4,500 allocation for a radio station which, as DeBernardo added, would be used only if we get a radio station. Four thousand five hundred dollars is the cost of operating a station for one year. Necessary equipment would be purchased as a "capital investment."

Students will have no direct vote on the budget, so must make their opinions known to their senators. Since the meeting is open to everyone, students can come and express their opinion, "I will attempt to recognize as many students as possible," said DeBernardo. He added that students are urged to make sure senators know their views and can adequately represent them, rather than having to represent themselves.

What's Happenin'

MONDAY 8		
Middle East Symposium- The Israeli Position	BHL	2-4 & 8-9:30
Interviews: U.S. Marine Corp.	BHL	10-2
Dress Rehearsal - "Stop You're Killing Me"	PRICE	6:00
Play Rehearsal (J. Kircher)	R. 106	6:00
TUESDAY 9		2270
Interviews: U.S. Marine Corp.	BHL	10-2
Baseball- California	Home	1:00
Women's Tennis- Gettysburg	Away	3:00
3-1 Act Plays - "Stop You're Killing Me"	Price	8:00
"Human Sexuality" speakers	BHL	7:30
Art Opening- Contemporary Ceramics	Raub	
Slides and Lecture on Contemporary	Gallery	
Ceramics by artists Wm. and Ed Burke	R. 106	8:00
reception to follow	N. 100	8:00

Guest Editorial

Proposed budget - What can you do?

by Mike Holter

Consider the state of the 74-75 SCC budget. Jaught in the clutches of the "demon" inflation, an activity fee increase seems inevitable.

If the SCC were a religious institution, an exorcism might be in order. Because of the impressive physical profile exhibited in the past, pride will not permit a circumcision. Due to the seeming hyperactivity on campus, monasticism is not the way out. So it looks as if there is only one possible alternative, join up with "Haven revisionism".

Although not an "athletic supporter", the increase of five dollars a semester is necessary to continue the present activities; in what many people feel is an unbalanced budget. To go through the budget making cuts to offset inflationary costs would leave the students with many half-***ed programs. Some of the events would be pushed to the brink of extinction due to the lack of the almighty dollar. Then the "Haven" would be faced with the possibility of becoming more of a "suitcase college" than it already is.

This evening in a special SCC meeting, the Senate must act on the proposed 74-75 budget. The only basis upon which to make this decision is an SCC questionnaire which 7,6 per cent of the student body filled out, Concerning the activity fee increase, eighty-five persons were against it, seventy-seven in favor of it.

But it's still not too late to let your feelings be known. Contact your senator before the meeting and give him the word. Better yet, if you think your elected representative is incapable of relaying your message, come to the meeting yourself. See the senate in action, validated I.D. not necessary for admission.

But whatever the outcome concerning the budget, let's not sing the old "nobody told me" song. You've been given the opportunity to take part in this participatory form of government, Without response from the student body, others are left with no other choice than to act blindly on your behalf.

Compare the allocations



Are you aware of the five dollar per semester increase in the Student Activity Fee proposed by the SCC; If so, are you in favor of it?

No: Why don't they take some money from the friggin' sports?

Sue Cassidy - Philosophy

No: Yes I'd pay if they brought some decent groups to this place.

Sue Ann Sagan - Elementary Education

No: Yes if the SCC needs the money and the students would benefit from it.

David Sheen - Health, Physical Education & Recreation

Yes: I'm not in favor of it (the increase) because I don't use it that much.

Bob Miklos - Biology, Chemistry

No: I'm not for it, it's ridiculous, especially for people who are student teaching and not around for the activities, yet we have to pay for it.

Barb Ungurert - Special Education, Elementary

Yes: Yes if there are more student activities, no if activities are to remain the same.

Bill Landis - Health, Physical Education & Recreation

Yes: No, I don't think I get my money's worth as it is. Ceil Klayko - Health, Physical Education & Recreation

No not really: It wouldn't bother me that much, they do a good job with what they have.

Dean Cook - Philosophy

Yes: I'm opposed, I don't think there is sufficient activities for the amount we're already paying.

Doug Greitz - English

It's your money that's being spent

Below are copies of the allocations appearing in the proposed SCC budget for the next school year, along with the allocations which were made in the present operating ALLOCATIONS 1974-75

Athletics	\$ 77,375.86
Band	3,988.00
Choir	2,200.00
College Players	4,965.00
Contingency Fund	11,289.14
Cultural Affairs	17,000,00
Debate Union	2,000.00
Executive Committee	7,000.00
P.C.C.E.B.	10,200.0
Small Clubs	3,000.00
Social Committee	32,000.00
Student Publications	24,200.00
Ticket Committee	400.00
Radio Station	4,500.00

\$ 200,118.00 **Total Allocations**

budget. The tentative 1974-75 budget, has the proposed \$5 increase in the Activity Fee figured into it.

ALLOCATIONS 1973-74

Athletics	\$ 65,094.82
Band	4,000.00
Choir	1.750.00
College Players	2,900.00
Cultural Affairs	26,000.00
Contingency Fund	9,530.18
Debate Union	1,750.00
Executive Committee	6,800.00
P.C.C.E.B.	9,000.00
Folk Society	700.00
Social Committee	27,000.00
Student Publications Board	29,430,00
Ticket Committee	200.00

Total Allocations

\$ 184,155.00

Luigi's

521/2 rear E. Church St. 748 - 6573

Try our double or triple burger special

UNWANTED PREGNANCY?

AMERICAN FAMILY PLANNING IS A HOSPITAL - AFFILIATED ORGANIZA-TION OFFERING YOU ALL ALTERNA-TIVES TO AN UNWANTED PREGNAN-CY - FOR INFORMATION IN YOUR AREA CALL!

Call (215) 449-2006

AMERICAN FAMILY PLANNING

A Medical Service to Help You

WDC, reading list, proposed budget discussed by SCC

by Robin Platts

At the regularly scheduled meeting Wednesday night, the SCC discussed a situation which has developed concerning the Women's Dorm Council convention trip to Louisiana, The SCC invited the WDC to make an appearance at the SCC Senate meeting Wednesday night to report on the trip. Unfortunately the WDC was unable to attend because the invitation arrived too late for them to make themselves available. However, any members of the SCC who are available and wish to attend the Women's Dorm Council meeting Monday April 8, in Raub 308, at 6 are welcome.

Tom Rowan, chairman of the Food Service Committee delivered his report concerning the renewal of the ARA contract. Rowan stated that although it is not the students' decision as to whether the school renews the contract, the administration would like student input into the situation.

Student waste in the cafeteria is a problem and Mr. Sam Pronesti said, "If student waste could be eliminated, we could put steak out once a week."

A new self-supporting club has been approved by the SCC known as The Haven United Soccer Club. The club is not just for members of the soccer team, students, faculty and alumnae may participate as well. The club will be planning tournaments and also organize their own games, Tentative plans for next year during break include a group of fifteen students traveling to England to watch professional soccer games and perhaps play.

Mike Holter, chairman of the Liberal Arts Required Reading Committee, had a meeting with members of the administration to discuss a possible revision of 40 book reading requirement for those students in Liberal Arts. The members of the administration do realize that the requirement is fail-

ing in some aspects and are considering alternate programs.

The weekend of April 19 and 20, LHS will host the CAS meetings. Most meetings will be held in the lounge of the PUB, and any interested students are urged to attend. Also the membership drive for CAS is due to begin sometime in late April.

Treasurer Ron Vance distributed copies of next year's tentative budget. The budget shall be voted on at a special SCC meeting Monday, April 8 at 7 pm in the PUB lounge, A copy of the budget may be picked up at the SCC office.

The next SCC Senate meeting will be held Wednesday, April 24, in the PUB Lounge at 7 pm.

Clip and Save

Here are the people to contact if you wish to voice your opinion on the budget.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

RICHARD DEBERNARDO
JOE EUCULANO
RON PALMER
RON VANCE
LINDA SCHREIBER
TOM TANNER
DAVE DRABOT

220 W. Main Street, Lock Haven
North Hall room 324
North Hall room 211
504 W. Main Street, Lock Haven
McEntire Hall room 603
22 S. Highland Street, Lock Haven
Gross Hall room 302

748-7002 748-6954, ext. 437 748-6948, ext 435 748-8973 748-6916, ext. 424 748-2131 748-9952, ext. 471

OFF-CAMPUS SENATORS

TIM FOLTZ
DENNIS GREENAWAY
DAVID HEVERLY
MIKE HOLTER
SUSAN HOPPLE
TOM ROWAN
GAIL SIMPSON
BRUCE TEUFEL

204 W. Main Street, Lock Haven 748-5170
R.D. 1 Jersey Shore 753-3289
175 Barton Street, Lock Haven 748-4392
133 E. Clinton Street, Lock Haven 748-2373
530 S. Main Street, Jersey Shore 398-2936
220 W. Main Street, Lock Haven 748-7032
523 W. Church Street, Lock Haven 748-8385

RESIDENCE HALL SENATOR

SUSAN COSTANTINI MIKE CRONE MATT DELFERT REGGIE FLOWERS DEBBIE GEORGE LUNETTE JORDAN KATHIE MEHM KEITH KOHL SUE KUTRUFF RON RODMAN N'ANCY RUPCZYK SHELLY ROBINSON JOY SHAFFER ROBERT SINGER CURT SPACHT SUE STEWART JIM HEINLY

Gross Hall room 204 High Hall room 202 Smith Hall room 61 North Hall room 322 Woolridge Hall room 244 McEntire Hall room 432 Woolridge Hall room 244 High Hall room 124 Russell Hall room 219 Gross Hall room 302 McEntire Hall room 617 McEntire Hall room 726 McEntire Hall room 330 Smith Hall room 22 North Hall room 212 Russell Hall room 220 Smith Hall room 45

748-9941, ext. 469 748-9932, ext. 444 748-6975, ext. 431 748-6956, ext. 437 748-6976, ext. 412 748-6913, ext. 421 748-6976, ext. 412 748-9950, ext. 443 748-8928, ext. 403 748-9952, ext. 471 748-6916, ext. 425 748-6919, ext. 426 748-6915, ext. 418 748-8914, ext. 429 748-6948, ext. 435 748-8929, ext. 403 748-6975, ext. 431

Announcements

CRUCIBLE: Important meeting for all staff members and other interested students tonight, 6 p.m., in Stevenson Alcove 311. Your attendance is important!

RECEPTIONIST: Applications for day receptionist positions in the residence halls for the 1974-75 academic year and for the 1974 summer sessions are now available. An application may be obtained from any Hall Manager and should be returned to her by April 19.

NORML: Wednesday, April 10 at 8:30 p.m., NORML will meet and discuss plans for NORML Week. Reports on the amount of information available to the organization and student body will also be presented.

WRESTLING: There will be an important team meeting of all Varsity and J.V. Wrestling team members on Tues., April 9, at 7 P.M. at the Thomas Field House. Selection of team awards and announcement of banquet date will take place. Also equipment inventory. Please be prompt.

TRIP: The Foreign Language Department is sponsoring a trip to New York City on Saturday, April 20. The cost of round trip transportation is \$12. The day will be free.

A Spanish Play can be attended for three dollars more. Anyone interested is asked to see Dr. Podol in Raub 420 before Monday afternoon.

JUNIORS - PROSPECTIVE
1975 GRADUATES (Jan.,
May, August): The Annual
Placement Meeting will be
held on Thursday, April 18,
at 1 pm. in Price Auditorium.
Be prepared to answer various employment questions
(u.g. - certification; vocational interest; urban, suburban,
or rural community preference;
preferred geographical area
of employment).

IS THIS YOUR JUNIOR YEAR IN COLLEGE?

Would you like a guarenteed job waiting for you upon graduation with a starting salary between \$9,090.00 and \$9,783.00 a year?

One which will give you invaluable managerial and leadership experience? We can give you a 10 week trial period this summer which will earn you more than \$1,010.

WHAT'S THE GIMMICK? -

Accept or reject the job at time of graduation (Commitments as small as 2½ years for those who accept with provisions for attractive career opportunities.)

For additional information, visit the Marine Corps
Officer Selection Team at Bentley Hall Lounge between
the hours of 10-2 on April 8, 9 & 10